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Draft Minutes

Wednesday, September 4, 2013

6:00 p.m.

City Hall Room 421
 LISTNUM OutlineDefault\l 3 
Call to Order & Roll Call

           Chairperson Richard Matthews called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  

           PRESENT: Commissioner Catalina Ruiz-Healy. ALSO PRESENT: 

           Commission Secretary Tachina Alexander and Director of Elections John Arntz.

           Commissioner Gerard Gleason arrived at 6:03pm.
 LISTNUM OutlineDefault\l 3 
Approval of Minutes
Commissioner Matthews moved to approve the minutes of the February 6, 2013 meeting of the Budget and Oversight of Public Elections Committee.  (Attachment: draft December 5, 2012 and February 6, 2013 minutes) It was seconded by Commissioner Ruiz-Healy. The roll call vote was UNANIMOUS to approve the minutes.

 LISTNUM OutlineDefault\l 3 
Discussion and possible action to receive the Department of Election Plan for November 5, 2013 Municipal Election
Commissioner Matthews received the Election plan, BOPEC will discuss it, and make a recommendation to the full commission for its adoption. 

Commissioner Matthews suggested that dates be added when the logic and accuracy testing occur as well as the drawing for the precincts for the manual tally. The vote-by-mail ballot extraction by machine and the ability to keep the ballots face down for secrecy is efficient. 

Commissioner Ruiz-Healy wanted to know if Director Arntz did a cost analysis would it be cheaper to process the ballots with the equipment vs. manual labor. Director Arntz stated that the equipment would definitely be cheaper.

Commissioner Gleason believes that the disclosure of the terms of the offices in the Voter Information Pamphlet would be helpful to voters.

Commissioner Catalina Ruiz-Healy motioned that BOPEC recommend the full commission approve the Election Plan for November 5, 2013 Municipal Election. Commissioner Matthews seconded it. Roll call vote was UNANIMOUS to approve.

NO PUBLIC COMMENT

 LISTNUM OutlineDefault\l 3  
Adjournment 6:16pm
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